M. F. Gilmore, Jr.
8733 Dumfries Cove
Germantown, Tn. 38138

August 18, 1982

Russell A, Strong
2041 Hillsdale
Kalamazoo, Michigan 49007

Dear Sir:

Yesterday I received your book and read it until 2 o'eclock last
night., I found a picture of "Flack Shack" in the book which I flew
on many times, and also see mentioned "A Bouncing Baby" which 1

flew on a number of times. Your reference to page 311 when "Flack
Shack" was shot down, I recall a beautiful clear day when we were
going north of Berlin and there was no flak and the crew was telling
jokes over the intercom. I sat in the tail staring at the "Flack
Shack" plane which was high to my right and saw the tail being blown
off completely. I called the pilot who told me to count the shoots.
We also received heavy flak that knocked out an engine and punctured
a tank. We continued on to the target and then made it back to the
base.

I also remember the day when the whole group went on target practice
and we shot down the tow plane over the WASH,

This book brings back so many memories that I had almost forgotten.
I remember making a number of passes with the Disney bomb and under
fairly heavy flak the whole time and the immense relief of the crew
when these things were finally released.
Thank you for a very good book.

Sincerely,

#

M. F. Gilmore, Jr.
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8 Aufjust 1982
Dear M, F.,

Your book will be on the way in a couple of days. As soon as my
Monday mail comes I°11 ship off a batch., Thanks for the order.

James MeKinney was indeed C.0. of the 369th while you were there.
Unfortunately, he is now deceased. Joe Bowles is retired in the
Roanoke, VA, area, having returned to selling cars after the war.

I have an extensive picture file of the 306th, Any specific plane
you might be looking for as to a picture?

The experimental raid you mentioned was with the Disney bomb, Not
an outstanding success, but better than some of the efforts that
were made during the war.

There is a 306th organization, and you have just been put on the
mailing list for the quarterly newspaper. The eighth reunion will
be haeld in October in Cincinnati, and you®ll get information on it
shortly., There is also a reunion in England in Octobor with the une
veiling of a memorial at Thurleigh.

I had had your name for years on a search list out of Birmingham,
Alabama, so was pleased to have you show up as my quest in Birmingham
had been fruitless.

Sincerely yours,

Russell A, Strong
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